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Public Services Alliance
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Since the last meeting of the Executive PSA coalitions have continued campaigning on a number of issues.  In South Tyneside the coalition joined supporters at the Peoples March for NHS rally in Jarrow on Saturday 16th August, encouraging attendees to support the campaign to Save Jarrow Walk In Centre and in Newcastle the PSA joined over 500 people at the Sure Start campaign picnic.  Teesside PSA also took part in an NHS themed street stall in Eston and stepped up their Parking Eye campaign at North Tees Hospital.
Sunderland PSA were keen to organise some focussed activity in September and decided to join forces with the FBU and support their ‘Ring of Fire’ tour which comes to Sunderland on Friday 12th September and to Redcar High Street on Saturday 13th September. The 20 day tour kicks off in Liverpool on 9th September and aims to raise public awareness of the devastating cuts to the Fire Service nationally and locally since the coalition Government took office in 2010.

The last PSA Steering Group agreed a programme of activity for the next couple of months including:

· Three days of campaigning in support of Clive Efford’s Private Members Bill ‘All Together for Health’ – 27th September focus on Carlisle, Hexham & Berwick; 25th October focus on Stockton South & Redcar and the 15th November focus on all target seats.
· Public Services Summit to take place on Saturday 29th November – details to follow.
TUC Congress 2014
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2014 is set to be a challenging year for working people and the trade union movement – rising prices, shrinking pay packets, and unemployment rates that are still far too high, especially for younger workers. The government looks increasingly out of touch with the concerns of ordinary people, ignoring the deepening living standards crisis that not only hurts families and communities, but in the long run damages the economy too.
It is against this backdrop that the trade union movement will came together, in Liverpool in September this year, to debate, discuss and decide how we can take action and organise to defend the people we represent and set out a vision for a better way.

All on board for public ownership
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There was a good turn- out in our region on Tuesday 19th August when Action for Rail campaigners turned out to protest against the fare rise at stations across the UK, calling for a publicly owned railway – to deliver a better deal for passengers and taxpayers.  

Action for Rail activity took place at Newcastle, Hexham, Carlisle, Redcar and Thornaby stations supported by PPC candidates: Louise Baldock, Liam Carr, Lee Sherriff and Anna Turley. Thanks to all who participated on the day.
The RMT also organised activity on Friday 8th August – “Fightback Friday” as part of their campaign to halt the savage cuts to jobs, services and safety arising from the rushed consultation on the future of the Northern and Trans Pennine franchises.

Regional Conference 2015

The date for the TUC Regional Conference 2015 has now been confirmed as Saturday 11th and Sunday 12th April 2015, venue: the Great North Hancock Museum, Newcastle upon Tyne. The regional dinner takes place on the Saturday, same venue.

The delay was partly due to securing a date from Harriet Harman and we are pleased to confirm that she will be attending conference.  Also confirmed to attend is Frances O’Grady, TUC General Secretary.

Nomination papers for the Executive, Regional Council, Groups and Fora and nomination forms for the Health & Safety, Union Learning Rep and Union Rep awards will be distributed towards the end of November.
From Jarrow to Parliament
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There was a fantastic turn out to see off the marchers on their 300 mile journey to Parliament following the exact route taken by the iconic Jarrow Marchers over 78 years previously.
Over 500 people crammed into Jarrow Town Hall car park to hear from a range of speakers including Lizi Gray, Unite member and great grandaughter of one of the original Jarrow Crusaders.  There was a carnival atmosphere as the marchers set off on the first leg of their journey from Jarrow to Chester le Street led by members of a community samba band.
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LGBT services suffering as a result of austerity

A new report published on 3rd September commissioned by the TUC from London Metropolitan University – exposes the impact on LGBT services of the government’s austerity measures.

Staying Alive: The Impact of Austerity Cuts on the LGBT Voluntary and Community Sector in England and Wales is the first major investigation into the impact of spending cuts on the sector, which relies on central and local government sources for around half its funding.

The research found that the direct effects of austerity include the running down of financial reserves, reductions in services and to service levels, staff cuts, casualisation of the workforce and a greater reliance on volunteers. This has led to reduced employee morale, high staff turnover, loss of expertise and difficulties finding alterative funding sources. Full report available from the TUC website http://tinyurl.com/aus-LGBT
Young Workers’ Month
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Young Workers’ Month takes place in November.  Delegates to the TUC National Young Workers Forum have requested that as part of the TUC’s commitment to Young Workers Month there be a young workers event in each TUC region focusing on either Pay or Political Education (priority campaigns voted on at TUC Young Workers Conference, March 2014). Sponsors from the national forum have agreed to help plan, promote and organise events in their region. An initial planning meeting will take place on Thursday 25th September, 5.30pm at the TUC Regional Office to plan activity in the northern region.

And as part of the November 2014 TUC Young Workers Month the TUC will be running its first ever Young Trade Union Leaders Weekend at Ruskin College, Oxford from November 28th to 30th 2014. The TUC has agreed to fund one delegate from the regional network to attend subject to availability of places. Please contact Melanie for further details.  
Living Wage Update
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Following the welcome news that Nestlé (a GMB and Unite organised workplace in the region) announced that it has received accreditation as a Living Wage employer in the UK we are pleased to advise that Matt Stripe (HR Director at Nestlé) will be speaking at the Living Wage event on 6th November along with Catherine McKinnell MP and Sara Vero of the Living Wage Foundation.
As Chair of the Living Wage Working Group for Northumberland Council, Beth Farhat presented the final submission agreed by the Group to the Policy Board meeting on 9th September.
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The Union Advantage

Every day, Britain’s trade unions are working hard for their members. Even now, when times are hard, our negotiators are able to win pay rises to help people cope with the worst effects of the government’s austerity programme.

This booklet sets out the scale of what we call the union advantage: the positive benefits that unions bring to workers, the organisations that employ them and the community beyond the workplace.  Download a copy from the TUC website http://www.tuc.org.uk/node/120943, visit The Union Advantage Website www.strongerunions.org/theunionadvantage
Collective Bargaining 
The TUC is conducting ongoing collective bargaining research through Leeds University.  The purpose of the research, initially commissioned by the North West Region, is to gather vital information on the state of collective bargaining across the UK, including bargaining experiences, priorities and outcomes.  The aim is to share good practice and develop policy level recommendations for the TUC.     

It is envisaged that the data will be of high value to both the TUC nationally, and to individual regions in its disaggregated form, for sharing good practice and for developing future policy direction, both within the union movement and towards external political relationships in the run-up to the next General Election.

All we ask for is an email distribution of the link to the survey to appropriate members in your region.  It is important that we gather as many responses as possible to maximise the potential impact of the research.   

We need data from individual workplaces, from either a union negotiator or representative specific to each workplace, and it is with this that we will need your endorsement and support to achieve a representative sample.  The survey is ready for distribution on the link below as soon as you would be able to send it out and we would envisage a closing date of the end of October. 

http://tinyurl.com/collbarSur
Local Enterprise Partnerships and Economic Revival
The functions and responsibilities covered by Local Enterprise Partnerships include planning and housing, local transport and infrastructure priorities, employment and enterprise and the transition to the low carbon economy.  Other former RDA functions such as responsibility for attracting inward investment, innovation, business support, strategic finance and sector support are now supposed to be undertaken at national level. The TUC’s overall impression, based on the experience of regional TUC’s, is that LEPs have struggled to make their mark and at best have carried forward a minor part of the work being taken forward by Regional Development Agencies.

The TUC have produced a paper which looks at the future of LEPs and the possible roles for trade unions in this new structure which is expected to deliver economic revival in this country. Download a copy from the TUC website http://www.tuc.org.uk/node/120932
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Unions in the Community

The latest version of the Trades Union Councils and County Associations Directory is available to download from the TUC website.   This is an updated directory which lists all 154 registered Trades Union Councils and 24 County Associations in England and Wales, by order of the region.  N.B. Since publication the Secretary for Sunderland Trades Council has changed – details from the TUC Regional Office.

The Trades Union Council Programme of Work for 2014-15 is also available on the TUC website or by contacting Tom Mellish, tmellish@tuc.org.u, 020 7467 1380.
Outstanding Results

TUC welcomes MPs’ praise for unionlearn’s outstanding results and financial value and welcomed the comments and recommendations on unionlearn – its learning and skills body – published on Monday 8th September by the Business, Innovation and Skills Committee in its report Adult Literacy and Numeracy. 

The cross-party committee of MPs said unionlearn has “achieved outstanding results at a fraction of the cost of full-time formal education”. 

The committee criticised government cuts to unionlearn as short-sighted and recommended they are reversed, saying: “Unionlearn is a cost-effective way of reaching large numbers of learners with the most acute English and maths needs. This is an area of high impact, which offers value for money, so we urge the government to reverse its decision to cut unionlearn’s funding.”
Work Experience Placements

Work Experience Placements – Guidance for Union Reps aims to ensure work experience schemes are high quality and consistent with TUC principles.

The TUC has developed a specific Charter relating to the Traineeships programme and this guidance expands on the key principles in the Charter. In the case of Traineeships this guidance should be read in conjunction with the Traineeships Charter. See the TUC website for more details http://www.tuc.org.uk/node/120715

Education, Learning and Skills Forum

The next ELSF is on Wednesday 29th October kindly hosted by Sunderland College.  The agenda includes: Traineeships and Apprenticeships; FE funding L3 and L4 courses. There will also be an opportunity to participate in a creative writing workshop and hear from Youth Focus: North East (a regional hub connecting young people and the organisations and professionals who support them).
In the news…
Below are some of the regional articles and interviews picked up by the press and media. 

From the Floor – TUC Regional Secretary’s column in The Journal:

· Work life balance
· People’s March for the NHS

· Rail fares rise

· Save our Safety Net

· Women and the Living Wage

· Under Employment up in the North East

Newspaper coverage included: 
Transatlantic Trade and Investment Partnership, or TTIP (Gill Hale); unemployment figures in Teesside; People’s March for the NHS; Glass Ceilings – joint article with Catherine McKinnell MP; priced out of the market – Northumberland’s high house prices and low wages.
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International

TUC International Forum
Around 25 people attended the TUC International Forum on Palestine which took place on 4th September.  Unions will be discussing the issue at Congress and a formal statement is expected following the debate.
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Help the people of Gaza

Join the emergency humanitarian appeal. Help supply medical supplies and equipment to those affected.
The bombardment of Gaza has resulted in a humanitarian tragedy with its people needing urgent help. The TUC therefore asks that unions and their members consider making contributions to the already operating ITF humanitarian fund for Gaza at www.itfgazafund.org.
You could also contribute to your own Global Union Federation’s appeal if there is one, or you may wish to contribute to the Palestine Solidarity Campaign appeal.
Health and Safety News…
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Risks is the TUC's weekly online bulletin for safety reps and others. If you would like to receive the bulletin weekly please register with the TUC at www.tuc.org.uk.    
Included in the 5th September issue:
· WHO and TUC call for action on e-ciggies

· Worker involvement is needed in asbestos firms

· Construction workers at risk of skin cancer

· Tube drivers continue their push for respect

HSE new reporting form
Information for union health and safety representatives on the new form which the HSE has produced to help representatives notify them of concerns is now on the TUC website. Unions are encouraged to ensure that their representatives are aware of it. The form can only be used by union health and safety representatives. At present the HSE phone systems do not have the capacity to allow them to set up a dedicated number for representatives but this is something that it is hoped will become available in the future.

 
Diary dates
September

7th – 10th: TUC Congress, Liverpool

8th – Gateshead PSA, Gateshead Civic Centre, 5.30pm

11th September– 12th October: House of Commons Recess

12th – FBU ‘Ring of Fire’ Tour, Sunderland

13th – FBU ‘Ring of Fire’ Tour, Redcar

16th – Northern TUC Executive, TUC Regional Office, 10am followed by lunch and meeting with the Northern Group of Labour MPs

18th – South Tyneside PSA, South Shields Town Hall, 5.30pm

25th – Young Workers’ Month planning meeting, TUC Regional Office, 5.30pm

27th – All Together for Health campaign, Carlisle, Hexham, Berwick

October

4th – PSA Campaign Saturday – Education, Redcar

6th – PSA Steering Group, UNISON Regional Office, 5pm

7th – Durham PSA, County Hall, Durham, 5.30pm

13th – Health Unions Day of Action

14th – Local Government Day of Action

14th – Northern TUC Asbestos Support and Campaign Group management meeting, TUC Regional Office, 2pm

18th – Britain Needs A Pay Rise demo, London

23rd – South Tyneside PSA, South Shields Town Hall, 5.30pm

25th – TUC Regional Council, Civic Centre, Newcastle, 10.30am, guest speaker: Jude Kirton-Darling

25th – All Together for Health Campaign, Stockton South, Redcar

29th – ELSF, Sunderland College

November

2nd – 8th, Living Wage Week

6th – Living Wage event (see previous)

15th – All Together for Health Campaign

18th – Durham PSA, County Hall, Durham

19th – TUC Executive, Regional Office, 10am

20th – South Tyneside PSA, South Shields Town Hall, 5.30pm
22nd – Reclaim the Night

29th – Public Services Summit

Contact information

For more information check out the Northern TUC website:  www.tuc.org.uk/northern.  For information regarding the content of this report please contact Melanie Lowden mlowden@tuc.org.uk – 0191 232 3175.
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